PRIMARY SCHOOL Achieving Excellence Together. Summer Term 1—Week Ending 12.05.17

PUNCTUALITY & ATTENDANCE WINNERS

Attendance Shield

The winners of the shield for this week are:

Sunshine, 1R and 6D

Rainbow	96.7%	Sunshine 98.2%		
1P	94.6%	1R	97.6%	
2G	92.9%	2C	95.5%	
3K	94.8%	3G	97%	
4K	94.8%	4B	90.3%	
5B	96%	5H	96.6%	
6D	99.3%	6S	99%	

Punctuality Cup

The winners of the Punctuality Cup this week are:

Sunshine (99.5%) ,1P (99.3%), 2G (99.3%), 5B (100%) and 6S (100%)

Whole School attendance for the week is: 95.9%

FIDGET TOYS

Please can children not bring in the fidget toys, multiple which have become very popular over the past few months. They are becoming more of a distraction in class and pupils are becoming upset if they are lost.

From Monday 15th May any child found with a fidget toy from home, will have it taken away and it will need to be collected from the School Office by a parent.



<u>P.</u>T.F.*A*

There will be a meeting next THURSDAY 18TH MAY AT 2PM

Please come along - everyone is welcome.

PUNCTUALITY & ATTENDANCE

We will be continuing our punctuality cup and attendance shields this year, so please ensure that your child arrives in school by 8.55am. The gates will be closed at 9.05am and all late children must go to the office to be marked in.

If a child is late more than three times in a week a letter will be sent home. If your child is unwell or cannot be in school for any reason, please call the School Office on 0208 672 3048. Parents will be informed if their child's attendance falls below 95% and will be sent a letter, which may result in a meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer.



Value of the month



To be positive, hopeful, confident.

This month the children will be looking at optimism. How being optimistic can have a positive affect on their outlook, attitude and mind-set.



Year 2 will be doing their SATs tests during weeks beginning 15th and 22nd May. Unlike Year 6, the school can choose which days to carry out the Year 2 tests.

The teachers and children have been working very hard this year and the children have been prepared for the tests. If you have any questions please speak to the Year 2 teachers.

SATs Time table:

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Week 1 (15/05/17)	Spelling Test	Reading Paper 1	<u>Grammar</u>	Reading 2	
Week 2 (22/05/16)	No Test	Maths Paper 1 Arithmetic		Maths Paper 2 Reasoning	



YEAR 6 SATS TESTS

Well done to our Year 6 for their positive attitude and behaviour during their tests this week.

YEAR 4 FRIENDLY FOOTBALL

Yesterday the Year 4 football team visited Broadwater Primary School to take part in a friendly football match and athletics competition. It was the Y4 football teams first opportunity to wear

the Franciscan stripes, the team worked really hard and enjoyed their first inter-school fixture!

"It was fun and fabulous, I want to do it everyday! "(Joshua, 4B)

"It was fun and it was nice to have a competition." (Kyla, 4K)



Children's Book Appeal



We are appealing for families to bring in any unwanted or used children's books. The books will be donated to a Primary School in Ghana 'Ekumfi Abor Methodist Basic School' — currently the school has only 8 books! Any donations of used or unwanted books are greatly appreciated!

Please send them into school to Marian.

2016/2017 - SCHOOL DATES

MAY

15TH YEAR 2 SATS WEEK

18TH FINANCE AND PERSONNEL GOVERNORS MEETING @6PM

19TH GOOGLE EXPEDITION DAY

19TH YEAR 5 BOYS FOOTBALL COMPETITION (SOUTHFIELDS)

22ND YEAR 2 SATS WEEK

22ND SCIENCE WEEK

22ND BASKETBALL COMPETITION (PENWORTHAM)

23RD CHILDREN, FAMILIES AND COMMUNITY GOVERNORS MEETING

25TH SCIENCE THEATRE

26TH YEAR 2 - TOOTING COMMON TRIP

26TH YEAR 6 KWIK CRICKET (SPENCER CRICKET CLUB)

29TH - 2ND JUNE HALF TERM

JUNE

5TH STAFF TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS

6ТН SCHOOL OPEN TO PUPILS

YEAR 3 TRIP TO PIZZA EXPRESS 6тн

QUADKISA ATHLETICS (TOOTING TRACK) 6тн

YEAR 5 - KINGSTON UNIVERSITY 6тн

7TH **CLASS PHOTOS**

YEAR 1 TRIP TO BATTERSEA ZOO 8ты

YEAR 3 TRIP TO PIZZA EXPRESS 8ты

9TH YEAR 5—KINGSTON UNIVERSITY

12TH GIRLS KWIK CRICKET (SPENCER CRICKET CLUB)

13TH YEAR 1 TRIP TO BATTERSEA ZOO

14TH FULL GOVERNORS MEETING @6PM

16TH YEAR 3/4 MINI TENNIS (NATIONAL TENNIS CENTRE)

20TH YEAR 4 TRIP TO PETRIE MUSEUM

21st Sports Day @ Tooting Athletics Track Y1-3-am Y4-6-pm

22ND EARLY YEARS SPORTS DAY

23rd YEAR 5 GIRLS FOOTBALL (SOUTHFIELDS)

23RD-25TH Y6 PGL WEEKEND

26TH YEAR 5 KWIK CRICKET (SPENCER CRICKET CLUB)

27TH YEAR 4 TRIP TO PETRIE MUSEUM

29TH PARENTS EVENING 4-6PM

30TH 110 YEAR SCHOOL CELEBRATION DAY

30TH SUMMER FAIR - 3,45-6,00PM

JULY

4TH EARLY YEARS FUN DAY

5TH NEW NURSERY PUPILS VISIT

5TH YEAR 4 - KINGSTON UNIVERSITY

NEW NURSERY PUPILS VISIT 6TH

7TH YEAR 4 - KINGSTON UNIVERSITY

10TH ART WEEK

12TH YEAR 6 PERFORMANCE @ 6.30PM

14TH YEAR 6 TRIP TO CHESSINGTON

17TH YEAR 6 LEAVERS DISCO

17TH PARA ATHLETICS CHAMPIONSHIPS @ QUEEN ELIZABETH STADIUM

21st



LAST DAY OF TERM - OWN CLOTHES DAY **AUTUMN TERM 2017/18**

SEPTEMBER

4TH STAFF TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED

5_{TH} FIRST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM FOR PUPILS

19TH MEET THE TEACHER AFTERNOON

OCTOBER

12TH OPEN EVENING FOR PARENTS

23rd - 27th half-term holiday

30TH STAFF TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED

DECEMBER

20TH LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM

IF ANY OF THESE DATES OR TIMES CHANGE WE WILL ENDEAVOUR TO INFORM YOU AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.

Franciscan Children's Centre



Is English your second language? Do you want to learn about **Employability?**



Would you like to be able to:

- Write formal letters and fill in forms
- Make a C.V
- Write a covering letter
- Search for Jobs online
- Receive a visit from a vocational Tutor

For more information Come into the centre or call Marie on

0208 672 3048 Option 3 or 07528955356 The first class will be on

Tuesday 16th May 2017

Booking is essential and you must have a child aged 0-5yrs

This is a free course with Crèche availability



WEEK BEGINNING MONDAY 22ND MAY...MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW

SCHOOL UNIFORM

A reminder that we expect pupils to come to school wearing the correct uniform. Trousers/skirts/pinafores must be **navy** blue. All black shoes/trainers. No white soles or logos. Children must bring their PE kit for PE and dance. Children should have a red school PE t-shirt or a red t-shirt, blue shorts and plimsolls or trainers. Children are not allowed to do PE in their clothes or shoes.



SCHOOL BAGS

Children should be using an appropriate school bag in which to bring what they need to school. This should either be a rucksack

drawstring type of bag. Ladies handbags or ones with gold/silver handles or chains should not be brought to school.

WATER BOTTLES

Pupils should have a proper water bottle with their name on it. Water bottles should be taken home every day,



washed and contain fresh water for each day. bottles of water are not acceptable as children get them mixed up and are not designed to be refilled.